
GOOSE CREEK RECREATION 

COMMISSION MEETING 

April 11, 2016 

 

Present 

 Commission: Chairman Jerry Glass, Kevin Condon, Gaye Huskey, and 
Yvonne Turner 

 Staff: Director Gary Stuber and Cheryl Heiselman 

 Guest: Mayor Michael Heitzler, City Administrator Dennis Harmon, 

Assistant City Administrator Jake Broom, City Councilman-elect Greg Habib  

Call to Order 

The meeting was called to order at 6:00 pm by Chairman Jerry Glass. 

Public Comments 

None 

Minutes 

Mrs. Huskey made a motion to approve the minutes of the March 7, 2016 
meeting; motion seconded by Ms. Turner, all in favor. 

Financial Reports 

Ms. Turner made a motion to approve the financial reports as submitted for 

March 2016; motion was seconded by Mrs. Huskey, all in favor. 

Mr. Stuber reported that financially we are on target.  

Project Status Report 

Athletics: Mr. Stuber reported baseball season began April 4th, soccer is scheduled 
to begin April 12th and we are accepting registration for summer basketball. 



There has been vandalism to the concession stand at Felkel Field.  Vandals are 
throwing rocks and breaking the windows.  The police have been asked to 
increase patrols. 

Lifeguards/Pool:  Mr. Stuber reported that we are in the process of hiring 
lifeguards for the pool which is scheduled to open to the public Memorial Day 
weekend.  The Killer Waves swim team will start practice the first week in May. 

Mayor Heitzler stated he had received a complaint that the pool is frequently 
closed to members in August and asked why.  Mr. Stuber answered that we have 
3 high school swim teams using the pool for practice and meets and we have to 
balance the times the pool is open with times the schools use the pool. 

Phase 2 Update:  Mr. Stuber updated the Commission on this project.  He is 
meeting with IT Director Ryan Byrd on the technology requirements for the new 
facility and will be visiting a gymnastics facility in Mt. Pleasant to get ideas on how 
to best locate certain IT equipment. 

Deeding Property to City of Goose Creek:  This item will be discussed when a full 
Commission is present. 

New Business 

Parks Report – The fields are in great condition and ready for the upcoming 
season. 

Mayor Heitzler asked about replacing the old chain link fence at Fairfax Park.  Mr. 
Stuber said he hadn’t planned on it at this time. 

Mr. Stuber stated that we are currently working on replacing the playground 
equipment at Shannon Park.   

Recreation Report – Mrs. Heiselman updated the Commission on special events 
that are being planned: 

 April 23- Banner Contest at Felkel Field 

 April 23- BBQ Festival at Municipal Center 

 May 20- Sounds of Summer Concert Series begins 

 July 4 – Fabulous Fourth in Creek 

 October 8- Fall Festival 
 



Closing Public Comments  

None 

Adjournment 

Mrs. Huskey made a motion to close the meeting at 6:20 pm; the motion was 
seconded by Mr. Condon, all in favor. 

The next regularly scheduled meeting is May 8, 2016 at 6 p.m. 


